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Greetings (and salutations, and 
any other pleasantries we use to 
greet each other).  By the time 
you read this, we will be only a 
few weeks away from out 
Jamboree. YAAAYYYY!!!!! I am 
so looking forward to this event. 
I hope it lives up to its billing 
and that it lives up to its 
previous namesake, although in 
a smaller format than in the 
past. Give us some time and it 
will be back to where it needs to 
be. 
     I ordered t-shirts this 
morning and found an insurance 
policy that will cover 
participants, as well as 
spectators for Jamboree. Thanks 
to the generosity of our donors, 
I have a box full of donated 
items for raffle and hopefully 
that will offset some of the costs 
of hosting such an event. We 
will have additional t-shirts 

Our Guild meets the second Thursday of each month all year round at 6:30 
P.M. at the Woodcraft located at the Overland Park Shopping Center at 
7005 West Overland Road, Boise ID 83709   (208) 338-1190.   

available for sale if you did not order one in the initial round. Classes 
are not completely full, although some are getting  
close. There is still time to get your registration  
form in and secure your place in our classes. Room  
still exists in every class. One class has been  
dropped, but all others are still on the schedule. I  
look forward to teaching and learning at this years Jamboree.  
     At our last meeting we decided we wanted to do some more 
publicity events, so I will contact some of the libraries for a couple of 
events this year. If you have a preference for a location, let me know. 
We will most likely do one in Canyon County at the Nampa library, 
and we are scheduled to return to the Museum Comes to Life event 
in Julia Davis Park in September. I feel we should drop the Dry Creek 
event, due to a poor location the past few years and lack of interest 
from our members. Please correct me if I am wrong. If there is an 
event you wish to sign us up for, let me know. I received an email 
from Diann Williams from the Hobby Craft section of the Western 
LŘŀƘƻ CŀƛǊ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ CŀƛǊΣ ŀƴŘ L 
will bring it so we can all sign up for our favorite slot. Hopefully we 
can fill all of those spots. 
     It has been a while since we had a class lately, so I will offer a 
cowboy bust class (a mix of Claude .ƻƭǘƻƴǎΩǎ techniques and Cleve 
¢ŀȅƭƻǊΩǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎύ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƳƛŘ-June. The class will run on 
Thursday nights at Woodcraft, just like our weekly carve-arounds. 
We will still have our carving night at Woodcraft. If anyone wants to 
sit in on this class, I will be offering it for a few weeks to get the face 
techniques and proportions correct. This will be available to anyone 
for free. There will be a cost for supplies, or you can bring your own 
from your own supply of wood and the pattern I will supply. 
     Jane and I will be gone the second week of June to the Tri-Cities 
Rendezvous. We will need to discuss when to have the June 
meeting, since Jane and I will be gone that second week of June. 
That is half of the executive committee. It would not be fair to saddle 
the new office holders with holding their first meeting all by them 
selves. So during the May meeting we will discuss that so we can 
arrange with Woodcraft for use of the back room. Other groups 
meet on other Thursday evenings, so we may have to change the 
meeting place, the meeting time, or we may luck out and still be 

Next Meeting May 14 at 
6:30 pm .  
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IWG Meeting Minutes from April, 9th, 2015, by Carolyn Greener 
 
Eric Owens called the meeting to order April 9th, at 6:30 pm. There were no  
new faces this time. 
   Jane gave a treasurers report. 
   Minutes were voted on and passed. 
   There was no old business. 
   Eric's Jamboree report: now have 29 registered participants! There were still a few openings for 
Gene, Ryan, Larry and Beck.  If you would like a t-shirt, contact Eric asap.  Eric had some difficulty in 
procuring insurance for the event, but seems to have found a solution. Don't forget: raffle items are 
still being accepted. Give them to Eric or Steve Moreno. The drawings will be held at the Jamboree, 
details to follow. 
   It is election time again! The Greener duo has expressed intentions to step down as VP and 
Recorder of Minutes.  
 
 
 
 
                                        Ken Peterson and Tara Jones expressed interest in the positions. Voting will be 
held next meeting. 
   Jane suggested creating nametags for Jamboree goers. After a little discussion, it was decided to 
make some nice ones. Don Brigham will supervise getting the materials together, and after the May 
meeting, the group will help with assembly and finishing. 
   Upcoming events: May 9th International Migratory Bird Day 
                                     September Museum Comes to Life 
                                    October Dry Creek, maybe 
                                    July or August Nampa Library Carve-in, tbd 
                                    June Weiser Fiddle Festival, possibly 
   If anyone is not getting the newsletter, contact Dave Sharp, and he will see to it that you do! 
   There was a good showing for Show and Tell, and some cool raffle stuff. Then we had a Knife Cover 
Competition. Tara, Jane, Don and Wayne entered, and it was a hard decision as all of the covers 
showed skill and originality. The winner if a lovely piece of butternut was: Don! 

 
 

  

The crowd at our May Meeting  

 tǊŜǎ ǇƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ. able to use the room. 
WellΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǿΦ {ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ ǘŀōƭŜΦ IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Řŀȅ! Eric Owens, 
IWG president 
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Jamboree Carving Classes (May 30-31, at Expo Idaho). See 
registration form and information letter on Resources and Links 
page. http:// www.idahowoodcarversguild.org 
 
                5ƻƴΩǘ aƛǎǎ ¢ƘŜǎŜ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΗ 
 
Classes include: 
                                                                                         
 
 
 
Wood burning  
by Lynn Kleckner;     Bark night light  
                                    by Larry Crist;                Shelf sitter  
                                                                            by Eric Owens;          
 
 
 
 
 
                                   Chip carving  
                                   by Don Brigham  
                                   and Kay Viste;                   Bark house  
                                                                               by Beck Beus;  
Moravian star by Thekla Owens;  
 
Small caricature logger by Ryan Olsen;  
 
Miniature pliers by Rick Stoddard,  
 
Boots by Frank Capshaw;  

http://www.idahowoodcarversguild.org/
http://www.idahowoodcarversguild.org/
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Jamboree Carving Classes  
Firefighter bust by Gene Fuller;  5ƻƴΩǘ aƛǎǎ ¢Ƙƛǎ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΗ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUGESTED CARVING TOOLS FOR THE FIREMAN BUST CLASS 
Listed below are some suggestions for tools that will be useful in doing the 
carving.  Most carvers have ample tools but it seems that in every class I have 
taken the instructor demonstrates a series of cuts that cannot be duplicated 
with the tools that I have in my bag.  So I have prepared a list of what I 
consider the most essential items for the class and I hope this will provide 
sufficient time for the carver to purchase those that he/she does not have.  If 
you have something close to that recommended do not feel obligated to 
purchase additional items.  All of the tools below are palm tools and I have 
listed in parenthesis the maker of each since there are variations among 
different manufacturers.  All of my Flex Cut gouges have the wings ground 
back so that I can reach into a groove and cut out wood without leaving the 
imprint of the entire cutting edge of the gouge.  This is very important in 
setting the eye.  Some Flex Cut gouges are manufactured that way.  Be sure 
to bring very sharp tools to the class, a honing strap, honing compound,  and 
as always,  a safety glove.   
 ± ¢ƻƻƭǎ όсл ŘŜƎǊŜŜύ   оκуέ ϧ мκуέ 
 Gouges #3    мέ όRamelsonύ ϧ рκуέ ό5ǊŀƪŜύ 
  #7  рκуέ όRamelson) 
  #5  ѻέ ό5Ŝƴƴȅύ 
  #11 оκуέ ϧ ѻέ ϧ мκуέ όŀƭƭ CƭŜȄ /ǳǘύ  
 Knives  Roughout Knife  
   Detail Knife 

 http://www.idahowoodcarversguild.org 
 



Show and Tell for March 

Knife Cover project by John Greener 

Beck Beus shared a 
whimsical house.  Learn 
how to carve one. 5ƻƴΩǘ 
miss his class at the 
upcoming Jamboree. 

Entrants: 
Tera, 
Jane, 
Wayne 
and 
Don. 
 
Don 
Brigham 
Was the 
winner 
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Show and Tell for March 

Carolyn Greener has been 
working on carving weapons for 
props for functions where 
people dress up as their favorite 
character.  She showed us some 
amazing works. As she described 
how she accomplished them, 
she introduced some new 
carving terms to us.  There is, 
άjeut, jeut, jeutέ ǎŀƛŘ ƛƴ ǊŀǇƛŘ 
repetition, which described the 
action of touching the carving 
with the tip of a wood burner in 
order to represent metal 
ǎǘƛǇǇƭƛƴƎΦ !ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƛǎ άōŜŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ŎǊŀǇ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƛǘέ ŀƴŘ  ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ 
ƳŀƪŜ ƴƻƛǎŜ ƭƛƪŜΣ άburng, burng, 
burngέ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ Ƙƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ 
with a big, rough carving bit 
inserted into a Foredom, over 
and over in rapid succession, 
thus either voiding the warranty 
or proving that the Foredom is a 
beast of a rotary tool (which it 
is).  Carolyn carves her way 
through life, her own way and 
we are all blessed by it 


